DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Draft not yet confirmed by committee)

A Committee Meeting was held on 20th January 2014 at 7.30pm

PRESENT   Mr Geoff Reeves Ms. Anne Tooze (Treasurer) Mr.K Alexander, Mr M. Shipp, Mrs Cora Smith, Mrs.June Hart, Mr.Vic Hart, Mrs.Sue Rickeard, & Mr K. Rolfe. (Secretary)

. 

1.APOLOGIES – None

2. MINUTES

The Chairman (GR) confirmed that as all present had seen a copy of the previous minutes as amended, they were signed by consent, as a true record of previous meeting.

3.MATTERS ARISING –

 MS confirmed the mirrors had been replaced and no further action was required.

It was agreed to ask Sharon George to clean the hall twice a month for two hours a session just before the monthly tea/coffee morning and two weeks after. The priority areas were to be kitchen & toilets, windows internally & anything else. CS is to discuss with Sharon. It was also confirmed that she is self-employed then she was responsible in respect of tax & insurance for her work with us. All the Committee agreed this. VH suggested a sign be placed in the hall close to the tables advising that no tables and chairs could be “borrowed” without permission – GR is to make a sign.

Key holders to the hall had been requested to contact members of the committee to confirm numbers for the purposes of any insurance problems. It was feared that people may get upset by the request and some have returned their keys –this was not the intention of the process and all confirmed that the key holders did a very good job of all the functions supported and run without whom we couldn’t manage and our thanks and apologies go out to them if they have been offended.

AT requested a vote of thanks for Heather Shipp collecting £57-30 recently, all agreed.

Coffee morning on the 8th February will be run by the committee

Vic will run book stall, June & Geoff teas, Keith A will run the draw, Keith R will help in the kitchen other members to join in with the tasks as required               

4.TREASURERS REPORT

AT gave a report on the financial position for the village accounts and confirmed that a bank statement was due on the 20th of each month and at the one of the 

20th December.

Opening amount was: -                            £4837-32

£1710-50 paid in and £271 paid out

Total                                                         £6176-33

Coif                                                           £34,841

Debt

Payment required to an unpaid bill to Anglian water for £41-33

Cheque for MS for xmas tree

Repair in Ladies toilets

Mr Walton is no longer paying into the 100 club and CS is to check with him that it’s his intention and not an error.

5. HALL MAINTENANCE.

MS reported that there had been problems with the ridges and 2 or 3 more may be needed, and that he had placed new sheets on the lean-to roof to cure the leaks. The committee confirmed he should buy what ever he needed for these repairs.

VH advised he would contact an electrician for prices for a push button to control the heaters at the ceiling to ensure no waste of power when they are left on. The buttons should turn off after 1 hour.  

6. PROJECT GROUP REPORT 

KR reported that he had emailed the solicitors an email requesting an up-date on proceedings a draft indicating the basic structure of the agreement was returned and was discussed by the committee and it was agreed that KR should confirm it was along the right lines to our solicitor. 

AT asked if we could get a definitive answer from the solicitor confirming who in the village would be eligible to vote, when it is put to the villagers plus where such a meeting should be advertised. KR was requested to ask this question and how far the solicitor had progressed with the Charities Commission. GR said we should consider a newsletter for the villagers to up-date them via the web site and Yoxmere Fisherman and this would be prepared by him shortly.

GR confirmed that there were places available on the committee and Keith Alexander was co-opted on by unanimous vote having been proposed by KR and seconded by VH. Other likely candidates would be considered and approached if interested.

GR suggested that we consider contacting the people that hire the hall to let them know that any new hall will be finished to enable transfer without any demolition of the old hall i.e. continuous tenancy. This was prompted as he had received an approach confirming concern on this point from one of the hall users.

8. FUTURE EVENTS

VH confirmed as follows: -

Bowls matches    10th Feb

Art Class             6th Jan and then weekly

Tuesdays dance from 7th Jan onwards

Zumba to be agreed

Coffee morning by DVHC 8th Feb

European Election     22-5-2014

Priory Paddocks summer event  24-5-2014

9. 100 CLUB

Nothing further to report but more members needed

10.HEALTH & SAFETY 

Nothing to report

11.AOB

None

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 7.30PM 17th February 2014

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

NOTICE OF MEETING

I HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that a meeting of the Darsham Village Hall Management Committee will be held at: -

Village Hall

On Monday, 17th February 2014, at 7.30pm

Signed: - K. Rolfe.

Sec to D.V.H.M.C 

To…DVHMC Members…………..

AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. Minutes of last meeting.

3. Matters arising

4. Treasurer’s Report

5. Hall Maintenance Report

6. Redevelopment Progress 

7. Letting Officer’s Report and future events

8. 100 Club

9. Health & Safety Requirements

10. AOB 

11. Date of next meeting   

